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NOTICE OF COMMENT PERIOD 
Issued: December 4, 2015  

 
In the Matter of the Application of Northern States Power Company d/b/a Xcel Energy for 
Approval of a Mercury Emissions Reduction Plan for the Allen S. King Generating Facility 
 
PUC Docket Number/s:  E-002/M-07-1602 
 
Comment Period:   Initial comment period closes January 4, 2016 at 4:30pm 

   Reply comment period closes January 14, 2016 at 4:30pm 
 
Comments must be received by 4:30pm on the close date 

Comments received after comment period closes may not be considered 
 
Topic/s Open for Comment:   

• Should the Commission discontinue the reporting requirement and grant Xcel’s request to 
close this Docket? 

 
Project Background: On December 21, 2007, Northern States Power Company d/b/a Xcel Energy 
(Xcel or the Company) filed with this commission and with the Minnesota Pollution Control 
Agency a mercury emissions reduction plan under the Mercury Emissions Reduction Act of 2006 
for its Allen S. King generating facility.  
 
On November 6, 2008, the Commission issued an Order Approving Mercury Emissions Reduction 
Plan, Requiring Implementation, Requiring Optimization of Equipment, and Requiring Annual 
Reporting (the “Order”). In part, the Order required Xcel to report annually to the Minnesota 
Pollution Control Agency on its optimization efforts under the Order, and on their results, until such 
time as the Minnesota Pollution Control Agency determines that this reporting is no longer 
necessary.   
 
On November 23, 2015, Xcel filed its annual update and noted that the MPCA has incorporated 
mercury permit limitations into the King plant permit. Xcel stated that it believes  no further action 
is needed on the part of the Commission and requested that the King docket be closed. 
 
Filing Requirements:  Utilities, telecommunications carriers, official parties, and state agencies 
are required to file documents using the Commission’s electronic filing system (eFiling).  All 
parties, participants and interested persons are encouraged to use eFiling:  mn.gov/puc, select 
eFiling, and follow the prompts. 

 
 
 
 
________________________________ 
Daniel P. Wolf, Executive Secretary 
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Full Case Record:  See all documents filed in this docket via the Commission’s website - 
mn.gov/puc, select Search eDockets, enter the year (07) and the docket number (1602), select 
Search. 
 
Subscribe to receive email notification when new documents are filed in this docket at mn.gov/puc, 
select Subscribe, and follow the prompts. 
 
Questions about this docket or Commission process and procedure?  Contact Commission 
staff, Clark Kaml, at 651-201-2246 or Clark.Kaml@State.mn.us, or Sean Stalpes, at 651-291-2252 
or Sean.Stalpes@state.mn.us. 
 
Change your mailing preferences:  Email docketing.puc@state.mn.us or call 651-201-2204. 
 
This document can be made available in alternative formats (e.g., large print or audio) by 
calling 651-296-0406 (voice).  Persons with hearing loss or speech disabilities may call us 
through their preferred Telecommunications Relay Service. 
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